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Dear Docs,

The mess committee met up on Monday the 18th of March 2002 at the Toby Carvery, our local pub across the road from the hospital, to discuss our affairs. A lot has happened in the last month and here are some of the things we got round to talking about:

· Membership: We have been doing fairly well with numbers, giving us a bit more breathing space for commissioning goods and services. We could still do with a few more members and we are in the process of pressing all registrars to join and writing to hospital consultants who might be interested in honorary membership. We are only too aware that many of you will be leaving in August hence we will have to keep on recruiting new members to keep the mess afloat!
· New Television: The Postgraduate department has kept good on its promise and, as you can tell for yourselves, we have a great new 28 inch screen to enjoy!
· Sky services: We are currently trying to get round admin difficulties with direct debit payments and hope to have this in time for the World Cup if possible.
· Newspapers: After a prolonged cat and mouse chase with the newsagent who supplies the trolley service to the wards, we finally gave up and sought an alternative source. By the time you read this you may find them lying around the mess. Our thanks go to Karen McIntyre from Boynton Newsagents and to the hospital portering service who kindly agreed to bring them over for us from reception every morning.
· Filter Coffee+Hot Chocolate: We have purchased a simple percolator and some supplies to go with it. It has a washable filter so do remember to keep it clean in order to make it last longer. If you have any more suggestions/preferences then get in touch with Maz Iqbal (HO Medicine).
· Cheese & Wine: We were all a bit nervous but the evening went well in the end, with plenty of food and an interesting wine tasting session by Stephane, our friendly Frenchman who appears every so often on Thursday lunchtimes. We are pleased to report that we raised £62.50 for Teesside Hospice. We will be trying to get sponsors to supply prizes for a raffle at the Summer Ball (see below) when we hope to make some more money for the Hospice. Any more ideas for fundraising? Tell Fiona McGill (SHO Med)!

· Mess redecoration: We now have a firm offer from the residency department for the repainting of the mess and replacement of curtains. We have been asked to go over to them to choose a new colour scheme-watch this space!

· Microwave: We have noted your concerns about the shortage of microwaves at peak times in the mess. Although we could buy our own, it is a matter of principle that the hospital should provide us with one of theirs in accordance with national agreements and department of health guidelines. Unfortunately, due to hospital-wide budget freezes, this can only be done in April but we have received an offer from Liz Lewis at the Residency. Be patient!

· Mugs: We have purchased a further set of mugs and hope that this time they won’t disappear. Please do try and wash up after use!
· Annual Summer Ball: The venue and date are set and preparations are in full swing. Tickets can now be purchased, and although the committee agreed that no special privileges should be given to Doctors over other allied professions, we have decided to start selling tickets to you a couple of weeks earlier. This gives you a chance to make sure you do get a ticket as it is afterall a Junior Doctors Ball! Some concern was expressed about allowing too many tickets to go to our North Tees counterparts and we will bear this in mind when allocations are made.
· Honorary President: We would like to invite a popular senior figure to become our honorary president. After a fierce battle between partisans, Dr McCarron came out on top. But the question is-will he or won’t he?
· Mess Logo: We would like to have a distinctive mess logo to give us our own unique sense of identity. Some suggestions have been made but we need more! If you have any (good) ideas then contact Sandra Reynolds (HO ITU).
· New Mess plans: We are still waiting on plans from Louise Phillips in the Personnel Department.
· More nights out: At the moment we have our hands full with the organisation of the ball. There have been some ideas on the table about further events that could be organised including a themed BBQ. In the meantime its up to you to get the friendly drug reps to take you out!
Present at meeting: Maz Iqbal, Bisher Kawar, Palani Krishnamoorthy, Fiona McGill, Sandra Reynolds, Evin Sowden (Secretary).

